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Yes, I think so, but this government has deciced that it will
not state any specific target date. 'Je have found that the
setting of these target dates inports into our fiscal planning
an unnecessary rigidity. ‘Then we lool: bacl: at our history over
the last fewr vears, ue found that our present »riorities vrere
being established by decisions that vere nade ranv years ago,
and that we didn’'t have enoush flexibility in owr fiscal
planning to respond to immediate emergencics. So we said, as

a nmatter of principle, we were not going to enter into any
rigid cormitnents. So that our treatrnent of developnent
assistance is no difierent to other matters that we have
urgently before us. llowever, what we did say was that every
vear the proportion of our GilP going into aid would increase.
This last year, 1969--or at least the last vear for which e
have Tiswres--we were at .42%, I think, of GIIP on official aid.
And this coning year I should thin!: that will go up substantially,
so we’re not so far awvay from the .7, but we haven' fixed any
specific date to reach it.

Jow, turning to another area of the world, we have nade sonme
moves toward closer relations with Latin America. Has this
part of our policy developed significantly, and do vou sce
any riove toward the Organization of Anerican States?

Yes. As you l:now, in our Foreign Policy Review we decided

not to join the OAS at the present time but to bring about
closer relationships with that organization anc¢ with the various
countries in Latin Anerica. "le*ve just nonminated a senior officer
at our mbassy in “fashington as Canadian Liaison Officer to

the OAS, and it‘s our intention that a Canadian permanent
observer will be naned once the conditions of such an aprointnent
have becn agreed upon with the Organization of Amcrican States:
Secretariat. ‘Je're continuing our contribution throuch the
Inter-Anerican Development Banl: in capital assistance, and

ve're in process of starting a bilateral assistance prograine
that will double Canadian aid in the region. 'Te've Jjust sent

a nission dovm to Latin Arerica. It's retwrned fron visiting
certain Latin Anerican countries, and another nission will be
nalzing 2 visit in the next fewr wreels. ‘e are ~oing to apooint
in 1971 some additional personnel to certain of our dinlonatic
posts in Latin America to assist in adninistering the e:xpanded
aid prograrme. ‘le‘ve also been loolins at the possibility of
joining certain inter-Anerican organizations which arc linled
rith the 0AS. ‘“le‘re holding discussions <rith the officials of
these organizations, for e:anple, the Pan Anerican ilcalth
Organization, and it's hoped that in the noext vear wetll be

able to malie some announcements abou* this.
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Ol en est-on présentenent dans nos ravports avec les pays de

la Trancophonic, et plus varticulilrement avec liAgence de
cooperation culturelle et technique?



